Chairperson

Wade Waters 308 Pinewood Drive Pooler, Ga. 31322

Vice Chairperson

Jean Sulc 24 Harbor River Circle St. Helena Island, S.C. 29920

Members Meryl Alalof Donna Antonucci Jennifer Barrington Leon Chavous Ann Dalton Gerald Devitt Mary Drye Melyvn Galin Perry Holcomb William Lawless William Lawrence Wendell Lyon Darryl Nettles Harold Rahn Dorene Richardson Lola Richardson Murray Riley William Vogele Carolyne Williams Gloria Williams-Way

Ex-Officio Members

William Willoughby

DOE Alice Doswell Charlie Anderson **EPA** Robert Pope Dawn Taylor

SCDHEC Keith Collinsworth Myra Reece

State of Georgia James Sanders

Savannah River Site

CITIZENS ADVISORY BOARD

A U.S. Department of Energy Site-Specific Advisory Board

September 29, 2003

Mr. Jeff Allison, Manager U.S. Department of Energy Savannah River Operations Office Aiken, S.C. 29808

Subject:

Site Treatment Plan (STP) Cleanup Credits

Dear Mr. Allison:

We first heard about the Site Treatment Plan (STP) Cleanup Credits on September 8, 2003, during a presentation by Mrs. Alice Doswell to the Waste Management Committee. This presentation occurred well ahead of the implementation of the credits between the Savannah River Site (SRS) and South Carolina Department of Environmental Control (SCDHEC). It was reported that these cleanup credits allow SCDHEC to be more engaged in prioritizing cleanup activities and provide incentives to DOE for accelerating cleanup activities and flexibility in meeting STP commitments.

Under the agreement, "cleanup credits" are defined as values earned by SRS for accomplishing activities that are beneficial to both SRS and SCDHEC. We were told that SRS does not anticipate the need to apply Cleanup Credits; however, the flexibility is available to utilize them to achieve commitments if something unexpected were to occur.

We look forward to monitoring the progress of this innovative action. We request that you inform the SRS Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) of any action to use the Cleanup Credits. We would like to thank you for the early announcement of the planned action and encourage you to do more advanced communications on other SRS/SCDHEC negotiations in the future. Thanks again for your willingness to involve the SRS CAB early in the decision process.

Sincelely.

Mr. Wade Waters

Chairman